














































building committee headed by 
Mr. Johny Muttathil and the fi
nance committee headed by Jose 
Vallipadavil to further strengthen 
the church buying activities . The 
general council requested the 
committee to identify a suitable 
church facility in a centrally lo
cated area accessible for all the 
community members. 

The committee looked at the 
various prospects and identified 
the Montebello Orthodox church 
building as the most suitable 
place after considering the loca
tion and the price. The building 
committee put forth the possibil
ity of this building to the general 
council meeting held at the site 
on Feb, 21st 2010 and the general 
council authorized the commit
tee to proceed with the purchase 
by placing an initial offer. The 
purchase was finalized with a fi
nal offer of $600,000. The prop
erty escrow was closed on July, 
29th, 2010. The church was then 
remodeled to fit the liturgical 
needs of the catholic tradition. 

The St. Pius X church was conse
crated on July 31st, 2010 by His 
Excellency Mar Jacob Angadiath, 
Bishop of the Syro Malabar dio
cese of Chicago. His Grace Mar 
Mathew Moolakattu celebrated 
the first mass in the church and 
His Excellency Mar Joseph Pan
darasserril delivered the homily. 
Mar Jacob Angadaith canonically 
elevated the St. Pius X mission as a 
Parish and appointed Fr. Thomas 
Mulavanal as the first vicar /pas
tor of the newly founded church. 

A public meeting was held right 
after the consecration and the 

Honorable Mayor of Montebello, 
Mr. William M. Molinari handed 
over a certificate from city to the 
church and felicitated the occa
sion. Fr. Abraham Mutholoth, Fr. 
Roy Kaduppil, KCCNA president 
Mr. George Nallamattam, POMA 
president Mr. Baby Uralil, Fr. Paul 
Kottackal, Fr. Sabu Thomas, Fr. 
Yahonnan Panickar, Fr. Thom
as Edathiparambil, Fr. Simon 
Edathiparambil, Fr. Domingos 
Machado, Fr. Ambrose Joseph, 
Fr. Alexei Smith and Bro. Richard 
Hirbe were among the dignitaries 
present to grace the occasion. A 
special appreciation was given to 
Mr. John Mathew Muttathil, Mr. 
Joseph Vallipadavil, Mr. Thom
as Parayamkalayil, Dr. Philip 
Chatham, and Sibi Vazhappally 
for their front line leadership and 
selfless service in realization of 
the church. 

CHURCH ACTIVITIES 

The Liturgical celebration is 
scheduled on every Sunday at 
10:30 am and is followed by re
ligious education classes for the 
children. The faith formation of 
the children takes the priority 
over all other activities and it is 
done with the help of 12 dedicat
ed teachers headed by DRE Susan 
Mathew Kongampuzhakala. Un
der the efficient leadership of Mr. 
Jose Vallippadavil and the wom
en's ministry a potluck lunch is 
distributed every Sunday after 
our liturgical services. This and 
all the other parish activities keep 
the community as one family. 
We also conduct birthday parties 
and special remembrances to the 
departed souls in the church hall 
after the Holy Mass. 

A car raffle was initiated and 
with the collaboration of our well 
wishes we were able to make al
most $90,000 profit towards our 
loan payment under the leader
ship of Roji Kannalil. We also rec
ognize all who shared financial 
support and various donations to 
the Church. Thanks to everyone 
who helped to pay off our bank 
loan with interest free loans. 

Mar Joseph Pandarasseril cel
ebrated holy Mass in our church 
on Nov. 28, 2010 and inaugurated 
diocesan centenary celebration 
in our Church . We were able to 
raise around $ 26,000 together 
with our Knanaya Community in 
Phoenix towards the Centenary 
Education Fund. 

An annual general council meet
ing was held on Feb.27, 20lland 
elected Mr. Jose Vattadikunnel, 
Mr. Johny Muttathil and Mr. 
Cyriac Chettiath as Kaikarans 
and Mr. Thomas Parayamkala 
as accountant together with re
constituted parish council. We 
would like to mention Mr. Siby 
Vazhappally, Roji Kannalil, Roys 
Chirackel, and all the office bear
ers of KCCSC for their continued 
assistance in various capacities. 

We had the opportunity to or
ganize retreats for our people lead 
by Fr. Roy Kaduppil, Queen Mary 
Ministry, couples retreat by Dr. 
Jay Anand and we also took part 
in the Shalom festival 2011 held 
in Los Angeles. 

On July 31, 2011 we celebrated our 
first anniversary of the Church 
together with annual feast of our 
patron saint Pius X. 
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